
Case No. 4-24
Date Filed: 29 January 2024
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS   
I, Lisa C. Morrison, assistant to the Zoning Board of Appeals of the town of Edgartown, hereby certify that the following is a detailed record of proceedings pertaining to the request by Michael Pastyrnak for a special permit under section 10.1 C 2 c of the zoning bylaw to construct a third-floor balcony on a nonconforming structure located at 16 Vickers Street (Assr. Pcl. 37-64) in the R-20 Residential District.  
1.  On 29 January 2024 the application, a true copy of which is marked "A," was presented to the Town Clerk.
2.  An advertisement, a true copy of which is marked "B," was published in the Vineyard Gazette on the 2nd and 9th of February 2024.  
3.  Notice of the hearing, a copy of which is marked "C," was mailed, postage prepaid, to the petitioners; the abutters - owners of land adjacent to the subject property and abutters to abutters within 300 feet of the property lines - all as they appear on the most recent, applicable, certified tax list; and to all the proper town boards and departments.
On Wednesday, 21 February 2024 at 4:00 p.m. the hearing was opened and held via Zoom.  The following board members were in attendance: Pam Dolby  - acting chair, Carol Grant, Nancy Whipple, and alternates Gerry Conover and Robin Bray.
Ms. Pastyrnak made the presentation.  Her father, Michael Pastyrnak, was also in attendance.  Ms. Pastyrnak said that the property had been acquired by her family in the late 90s, but the house is still under construction.  She said her family is in the process of finishing up the construction.  She said she is asking for a special permit to add a small 4 x12 third floor deck, as shown in the original blueprints from 1994. 
Ms. Pastyrnak also showed a photograph of the façade of a house located at 19 Thaxter Lane that has a third-floor balcony.  The balcony will have a white railing and white balusters. 

Ms. Dolby asked if there were any letters from town boards or departments.  There were none.  A letter of support from John & Kelly O’Connell , who live directly across Vickers Street from the Pastyrnaks,  was read.  The O’Connells were in full support of the project .

As there was no need for any rebuttal, Ms. Dolby closed the public portion of the hearing for discussion by the members. 

Ms. Grant said that she is generally opposed to third-floor balconies as they tend to have a negative effect on abutter privacy.  In this case, however, the abutters who would be most affected were in favor of the project.  

Ms. Bray said that she agrees with Ms. Grant about privacy concerns.  However, that does not seem to be a problem in this situation.  In addition, she noted that this section of Katama abounds in houses with third floor balconies, so the project is consistent with the architecture of the neighborhood.  

Ms. Bray made a motion to grant the special permit saying she believed that it was appropriate for the neighborhood and will not adversely affect or be more objectionable to the neighborhood.  

Mr.  Conover seconded the motion and voted to grant the special permit for the same reasons.  

Ms. Grant, Ms. Whipple, and Ms. Dolby also voted to grant the permit. 

Unanimously approved by roll-call vote:  5 – 0.
Respectfully submitted,
Lisa C. Morrison, Assistant

